Mary T. Barra
Chief Executive Officer

November 2, 2015

H.E. Ban Ki-moon
Secretary-General
United Nations
New York, NY 10017
USA

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

General Motors Company has analyzed its current policies, principles, processes, and
practices and has found close alignment between them and the UN Global Compact’s
ten principles.

With this commitment letter, | am pleased to express GM’s support of the Global
Compact’s ten principles and the company’s intent to maintain the principles and to
evaluate related global best practices that may be applicable to GM. Furthermore, we
will also evaluate collaboration opportunities through the UN Global Compact
network which advance the broader development goals of the United Nations,
including the Sustainable Development Goals.

GM supports public accountability and transparency, and recognizes that a key
requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the annual submission of a
Communication on Progress (COP) that describes GM’s efforts to implement the ten
principles. Since 2010, GM has issued an annual global sustainability report and our
forthcoming May 2016 report will clearly state to our stakeholders and the general
public our commitment to the Global Compact. According to the COP requirements,
annually we will include:

e Astatement signed by the chief executive expressing continued support for
the Global Compact and renewing our ongoing commitment to the initiative
and its principles.

e Adescription of practical actions that the company has taken or plans to
undertake to strengthen our alignment with the ten Global Compact
principles.

e A measurement of outcomes (i.e., the degree to which targets/performance
indicators were met, or other qualitative or quantitative measurements of
results).

Sincerely,
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